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New UFS Rector announces changes to residences
As from next year, any senior student who lays his hand on a first-year student will not only be brought before a disciplinary committee, but will face criminal prosecution in the courts under the charge of assault. 

The practice of initiation is illegal and the practice of consuming alcohol in residences will also come to an end with the start of the new academic year. 
These were some of the decisions announced by the new Rector and Vice-Chancellor of the University of the Free State (UFS), Prof. Jonathan Jansen, in his inaugural lecture on the Main Campus in Bloemfontein this evening (Friday, 16 October 2009).
“We will replace the mindless rituals that treat first-year students as children and seniors as parents by gradually building a new institutional and residential culture,” he said. 
“There are still damaging cultural legacies that lie deep within the institutional fabric of this university. There is the problem of small-mindedness among undergraduates who see the university as an uninterrupted extension of high school with authoritarian rituals learnt elsewhere. There is the problem of alcohol abuse in especially male residences, a practice that invariably spawns the racism and sexism that afflict fellow students. And, there is a problem of initiation in which seniors routinely humiliate first-year students inspired through a militarism that belongs in another time and place,” he said. 
These decisions, explained Jansen, was part of a plan to erode negative cultural practices through decisive action.
Regarding the university’s residences, Prof. Jansen said that the residences would be integrated on a 50/50 basis in January 2010, starting with the first-year students and the residence student leadership. “Neither black nor white will dominate until such time that social and physical integration happens as naturally as possible,” he said. 
“We have already started intensive training with the new student leadership of the Student Representative Council (SRC) and the 23 residences. In 2010 we will take the first group of first-year students into a study-abroad programme. And we will connect all new first-years to electronic networks that deepen and enrich their learning,” he said.  
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